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               FROM THE PRESIDENT  

 

                  TIM HARDING 

 

 

May 2025 

 

A few weeks ago, I wrote to all of our non-committee office bearers and interest group leaders (as listed in our April 
newsletter). I invited them to continue in their roles for this Probus year, unless I heard from them otherwise. I am 
pleased that everybody has in effect agreed to continue. From June, Bob Wigg will be taking over from Grant Sabin 
in leading the Wine Discovery Group with Paul Stephens as his deputy. I am grateful to all our volunteers for their 
valued contributions to our Club.  
 
Our Secretary, Leon Laragy has been updating our Member Register, so if any member would like to make  
changes, please contact Leon. We are also encouraging members, especially new members, to write their profile for 
the website, and the person to contact about that is Geoff Johnson. 
 
We have established a sub-committee to conduct a review of Probus South Pacific Limited (PSPL) recently  
recommended Constitution and Standing Resolutions for Probus clubs. The objective of the review is to determine 
whether PSPL's proposals are acceptable, and where necessary, recommend amendments to the Committee  
suitable for our Club. We aim to put to our membership at a general meeting, before the year is out, a  
recommendation for adopting a proposed new Constitution and Standing Resolutions. The sub-committee consists 
of John Green as chairman, plus Leon Laragy and myself.  
 
The keynote speaker at our May meeting will be our Treasurer, John Hewison. His timely topic will be “Financial 
Markets in Times of Crises”, including the economy, effects of war and geopolitical crises on investment markets, the 
state of the nation (depending on who wins the Federal election) and managing money in times of crises. Our  
10-minute talk will be delivered by Alan Tobin, entitled "Hanging Out with Nelson Mandela". 
           Tim Harding 
            President 

Clockwise from top left:  President Tim Harding introducing guest speaker Ross McMullin, Ross McMullin during his 
presentation, Greg Every giving his 10 minute talk, Geoff Wade thanking Ross McMullin. 
(Photos Alan Stevens and Garry Bradd) 
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A very warm welcome to our newest member Andrew Kerr.   We’re excited to have you join the  
Beaumaris Probus Club. 

 

 
Monthly Meetings - When the Carpark at the BRYC venue is FULL and you have 
Mobility Issues please do the following:  
 

¶ Park in the Carpark at the top of Cerberus Way OR Park in a side street 
 nearby OR Park in an alternative beach carpark   
¶ Call the Secretary - 0410 327 587 
¶ The Secretary will arrange for a member to pick you up and deliver you to 
 the BRYC venue 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions on either of these items.   
 

Leon Laragy 
Secretary 

Meeting recap  cntd... 

Above left:  Referee Garry Bradd, President Tim Harding and new member Andrew Kerr. 
Centre:  Andres Kerr giving a 2-minute thumbnail about himself 
Right: Paul Myers receiving his induction kit from President Tim Harding   
Below:  Members group shot        (Photos by Alan Stevens) 
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of  Interest  

 Birthday Boys —  May 
 

KELLY, Rod     1 
AMOND, Barry     4 
LOBB, Don     5 
REED, Kevin     7 
FLYNN, Les   10 
CARSON, John   12 
FITZGERALD, Peter  12 
SKUES, Derek   14 * 
SIME, John   18 
PICKERSGILL, Martyn  24 
TEH, Guan Kien   24 

HAMMOND, Roderick  27 * 
 

 * CONGRATULATIONS  80 * 

DIGITAL TECHNOLOGY Geoff Wade 
 
The next meeting of the Digital Technology group will 
be on Tuesday 6 May at the home of Barry Amond 
when an interesting range of topics will be discussed 
including Apple airpods as hearing aids, planes and 
power banks, quick charging for electric vehicles and 
other topics.  New Members are welcome and should 
advise Geoff Wade (geoffp.wade@bigpond.com)  

 NEXT PUB LUNCH 
Elsternwick Hotel 
Thursday 24 July 

at 12 noon 
(note the date—more details later) 

 
Beaumaris Probus  

Footy Tipping Competition  
Season 2025    

  
 

We have 42 participants this season - a gain of 4 from 
last season - that's great support!   
 
To see how we are all travelling this season click here 
to read the weekly updates.  

 

PRISMS    Geoff Wade 
 
The PRISMS group met on Tuesday 1 April at the home 
of Roger Wilson and sampled the following single malt 
whiskies:  Singleton of Dufftown 12 year old, Singleton 
Malt Masters, Bruichladdich Classic Laddie and  
Clynelish. While all four whiskies were deemed very  
acceptable, the Clynelish was voted just ahead of the 
Singleton of Dufftown 12 year old as the most popular.  
 
Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 5 August at the 
home of Derek Skues. 

Bike Riding        Duncan Gibson 
 
Cycling group continues to ride weekly. Five  
Members recently enjoyed the outing to 'The North 
Point' Cafe on North Road for a change of venue - our 
excuse for evading a troublesome headwind!  
Attending were Ken White, Derek Skues, Duncan  
Gibson and (not shown in the photo) Geoff Carlson and 
Robert Kerr. A joy to be blown home with the wind 
astern! 

TRAVEL GROUP           Simon Appel 
 
The Travel Group will meet on Friday 23 May at  
2 pm at the Appel’s house. The topic is “Travel  
Insurance” with a number of Members describing their 
experiences.  

Pub Lunch at he Bridge 
Hotel on April 23 

WINE DISCOVERY GROUP              Grant Sabin  
 
The Wine Discovery Group is having a session on 
Wednesday 7 May to be hosted by Simon Appel. 

mailto:geoffp.wade@bigpond.com
https://www.beaumarisprobus.org.au/footy-tipping-2025/
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Events & Activities 
Metro Tunnel Presentation Report 
 
On Tuesday 22 April twenty-eight Beaumaris Probus members and their partners attended an 
excellent presentation on the $13.48 billion Metro Rail Tunnel Project, including its  
characteristics, benefits and challenges, which is due to open later this year. This included  
details of the five new stations: 
 
¶ Anzac 
¶ Town Hall 
¶ State Library 
¶ Parkville 
¶ Arden 
 
This was followed by an enjoyable lunch in a private alcove in Young and Jackson’s Hotel. The 
day was so successful that we are planning to revisit the project following its completion to ride 
on the new trains, which are being assembled in Newport, and visit each of the new stations. 
 
Derek Skues 
Functions Coordinator 



          

6 May 2025 

Wine Appreciation 
 
A magnificent steak meal was enjoyed by the 11 Members who attended at Steak Bank Ormond on Thursday  
April 3.  10 international red wines (including two Pinot Noirs) were tasted from Chile, Spain, New Zealand, USA, 
France and Italy.  All 10 bottles were voted on and the result was:- 
 
#1 selection was from France-- a Grenache Noir/ Carignan/ Syrah (Shiraz) from Paul Mas Languedoc Reserve 
#2 selection also from Bordeaux France was Chateau Les Maurins Merlot/Cab Sav 
#3 selection was from Chile –Luis Felipe Edwards Carmenere Merlot Style from Chile 
 
Our next meeting is at Fazio’s Hampton for a delicious lunch at 12 noon on Thursday July 3 -where we will taste 10 
only Victorian red wines from the various regions of our state!” 
 
 
Roger Wilson OAM  
Convenor 

Discussion  
 
The Group attempted to understand the concerns Australians have in 2025. 
  
As we are in an older age bracket we found it difficult to adequately  
appreciate what the younger age groups are feeling.  However, after much 
discussion we agreed on the five concerns we felt affected all Australians – 
Cost of Living, Healthcare, Crime, Immigration and Education. 
  
The next meeting will be on Tuesday June 10.  New members welcome. 
  
Bill Cruthers 
Convenor  
M: 0413 447 480 

Sunday Music                       Barry Amond  
 
There was a full house at the first of the two April afternoons but fewer at the second after several last minute  
apologies. Among the items played was an extract from Clara Schumann's beautiful  but little known piano  
concerto. In the 'jazzy' section we saw Elvis in Honolulu singing American Trilogy.  
 
 

Left:  Sunday Music sessions hitting all the right notes with a full house;  Centre: Enjoying refreshments in the garden; 
Right: Showcasing playing the music on TV    (Photos by Barry Amond) 
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May 2025 

 
CANDLELIGHT  
DINNER 

 
Royal Brighton Yacht Club  

 
Tuesday 24 June at 

6.30pm  
 

Join us for an enjoyable evening featuring a delicious two-course dinner, fine wine 

on every table, and the captivating sounds of local singer Beth George, who will 

delight us with her unique blend of folk, jazz, and blues. We have exclusive use of 

the spacious downstairs restaurant, creating the perfect setting to celebrate  

together. Let’s make this a night to remember—let’s gather a  

record crowd and share the joy of this special occasion! Cost is 

$90 per head (extra drinks at Club prices) 

 

To register click here 

 

Tastes 
 

Mid Valleys Restaurant  
259 Bay Road Sandringham  

(Virtually opposite Aldi) 

 
Wednesday 21 May at 6.30pm  

 

Get ready for a fantastic evening!  Members and partners will be treated to a  
delicious meal and a great evening at this fabulous little Malaysian Restaurant. 
Food is terrific and great value at $50 per head.  Wine is especially selected by 

us - a òTastesó tradition and costs just $15.00 per bottle (please bring cash!) 

 

New members – this is your chance to connect.  òTastesó evenings are a great  
opportunity to engage and make new friends in a relaxed and casual  

environment. We hope to see many of you there! 
 

To register click here  

https://www.beaumarisprobus.org.au/a-contact-immigration-museum-2/
https://www.beaumarisprobus.org.au/a-booking-form-for-ngv/
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     PHOTO GALLERY 

May 2025 

 
Rich River Golf Club 
 
We arrived at the Rich River Golf Club on Wednesday 9 April 2025. We had 20 in the group with 17 playing golf. 
On the first night we gathered for the welcoming barbeque where there was much chatter and fellowship. 
 
Early breakfast on Thursday as the first group tee time was 9.24 am.  The Howlong Trophy was won by Tony  
Phillips with 35 points, Men’s longest drive was won by Garry Bradd and women’s longest drive by Jocelyn Stone. 
Men’s nearest the pin was Tony Phillips and women’s nearest the pin, Kaye Bradd. 
 
In the afternoon we had the putting competition which was won by Geoff Carlson. That evening a large group went 
into Echuca to the Sunago Greek restaurant.  Great night and too much food! 
 
Late breakfast on Friday as the first group tee time was 11.00 am. The Heirloom Trophy was won by Tony Phillips 
with 40 points, men’s longest drive was won by Tony Read and women’s longest drive by Angela Read. Men’s  
nearest the pin was Tony Phillips and the women’s nearest the pin, Judith Carlson. 
 
The presentation dinner was held in the Rich River GC boardroom where trophies and golf balls were presented to 
the winners. 
 
Garry Bradd 
Convenor 
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Guest Speakers 

PROBUS CLUB OF BEAUMARIS Inc  
 

Ṿ Office Bearers  2025 ï2026 *Committee Members 
 
 

       * President: Tim Harding 0419 103 721                 *Vice President: Derek Skues 0418 893 676 

       *Past President: David Rushworth 0479 171 661 *Secretary: Leon Laragy 0410 327 587  

       *Treasurer: John Hewison 0419 357 203                  Asst Treasurer: Geoff Carlson 0408 568 971 

       *Asst Secretary: John Green 0406 641 756 *Functions: Derek Skues 0418 893 676 

       *Functions Asst: John Green 0406 641 756  Functions Asst: Bob Wigg 0409 213 600 

       *Membership: Roger Wilson 0418 395 946 *Meetings: Graeme Keys 0415 340 892 

        Meetings Asst: Simon Appel 0417 600 419 *Meetings Asst: Greg Every 0418 110 350 

        Webmaster: Geoff Bransbury 0416 294 452 *Asst Webmaster: Geoff Johnson 0467 425 995  

        Newsletter: Vivienne Fry 0411 207 553  Newsletter Asst: Peter McGregor 0418 322 987 

        Welfare: Alan Stevens 0418 336 354  Archive: John Howe 03 9598 2429 

        Auditor: Robert Lander 0435 930 082  Recorder: Peter McGregor 0418 322 987 

        Projectionist: Geoff Cupples 0411 251 406  Audio Visual: Paul Crompton 0491 147 389 

        Photographer: Alan Stevens 0418 336 354  

   Ṿ Interest Groups  

         Bike Riding: Duncan Gibson 0475 370 112    Golf: Garry Bradd 0418 107 800 

         Digital Technology: Geoff Wade 0416 257 683   PRISMS: Geoff Wade 0416 257 683 

         Discussion: Bill Cruthers 0413 447 480   Wine Appreciation: Roger Wilson 0418 395 946 

         Tastes: Geoff Bransbury 0416 294 452   Travel: Simon Appel 0417 600 419 

         Wine Discovery: Grant Sabin 0419 595 757   Tipping: Leon Laragy 0410 327 587 

         Pub Lunch: Roger Wilson 0418 395 946    Sunday Music: Barry Amond 0407 877 539  

          Science: Grant Sabin 0419 595 757 

 

 

Rules for Radicals 
Greg Everyôs 10-minute talk to our April meeting was an introduction to community activist Saul D. Alinsky who most of us 
wouldn’t have heard of but whose principles for change have often been acted out violently on our streets through groups of 
people such as the Occupy Movement whose strategies invariably make the headlines on our news broadcasts. 
Originally published in 1971 his book, Rules for Radicals, provides an outline and action plan for those without power to attain 
it and ways to leverage power to bring about change in a society’s social and political spheres. Where we observe activists  
disrupting people’s everyday life as they go about their work or normal activities, the more observant notice Alinsky’s  
principles being implemented, as he says ‘helping minorities help themselves’ – the main feature of which is creating chaos. 
His recipe for change included principles such as: “The threat is usually more terrifying than the thing itself”, "Power is not only 

what you have, but what the enemy thinks you have", "Never go outside the expertise of your people but whenever possible, go 

outside the expertise of the enemy," and "Ridicule is man’s most potent weapon." Next time you see a riot or chaos in our 

streets, you can be fairly sure that an organiser familiar with Alinsky is behind it.     Peter McGregor 

A Colourful Character 
The one thing that stands out about ‘Pompey’ Elliott, a senior officer in the Australian Army during the First World War, was 
that he was a colourful character. At our April meeting, historian Ross McMullin gave a full account of his life, largely told 
through his remarkable letters and diaries, including extraordinary correspondence to his wife and children at home in  
Australia. War historian Charles Bean described him as “no one was more wholly in earnest, and his powerful will and  
personality and control over his troops made him always a factor to be reckoned with in the AIF.” 
From school in Ballarat, he attended Ormond College at Melbourne University and became a lawyer but was always  
volunteering for military service, first in south Africa’s Boer War – where he distinguished himself – and later Gallipoli,  
including Lone Pine. A contemporary of John Monash, he became Australia’s most famous fighting general on the Western 
Front in WW1, which he described as the most terrible since settlement. “This is an awful war,” he wrote. With exceptional  
intellect and resolve, tempestuous and forthright, displaying compelling leadership at all times, no Australian General was more 
revered by those he led. Elliott established a mystique as a larger than life personality, and his idiosyncrasies drew intense  
devotion and loyalty from his men. He would never send anyone anywhere he was not prepared to go himself. He was frank at 
all times, incredibly outspoken who became upset at any losses. In fact, there were more casualties in WW1 than the Boer War, 
Korea and Vietnam combined. 
Never showing any guile or subtlety, he was appalled by the quality of officers sent to him and said so, describing the AIF’s  
General Birdwood as “full of the pretended affability of the Caesars”. But on returning from war service, he practised as a  
solicitor, played League Football in Melbourne and eventually became a senator in the Federal Parliament; all of which is  
recorded in McMullin’s second book on the subject, Pompey Elliott at War: In His Own Words.                 Peter McGregor 

{ǇŜŀƪŜǊ ±ƛŘŜƻǎ  wŜƭƛǾŜ ƻǳǊ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ- tŀǳƭ /ǊƻƳǇǘƻƴ  
aƻǎǘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ - ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǘǿƻ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎΗ 
/ƭƛŎƪ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ 

https://www.beaumarisprobus.org.au/a-new-speakers/

